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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To give members of this Committee a further opportunity to consider the issue of the collapsed section of the riverside footpath through Brungerly Park, Clitheroe.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions & Priorities

· Council Ambitions: -

· protect and enhance the environmental quality of the area

· Council’s core values: -

· none

· Community objectives: -

· culture, heritage & tourism

· Corporate priorities: - 

· none

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
Attached at Annex ‘A’ is the information report on this matter presented to the meeting of Community Committee on 15th January 2008 which was written to support the scheme going forward into the future capital programme.

3.
ISSUES

3.1
The Budget Working Group did not include any provision in the future capital programme for the repair of the collapsed riverside footpath through Brungerly Park in Clitheroe.

3.2
At the last meeting of Community Committee held on Tuesday 11th March 2008 Councillors Beverley Jones and Margaret Sutcliffe told members that they had been contacted by many concerned local residents regarding the closed off section of footpath and as a consequence they asked that another report on the matter be presented to the next meeting of this Committee.

3.3
The report by colleagues from Lancashire County Council about the collapse and option for repair is attached to Annex ‘A’ in this report.

3.4
The course of action suggested in the report from the County Council is as follows: -

1.
Desk top study and borehole survey.
£3,000

3.5
If the results of the desk top study and borehole survey established that the repair of the path is feasible then the next stage of the process would be as follows: -

2.
Topographical survey of path and banking and trial pits to establish stability of affected land.



£12,000

3.6
If the results of the survey established that the ground conditions are suitable for the path to be repaired then the following work could take place.

3.
Structural repairs to path and associated tree work.
£25-50,000

3.7
If the desk top study and borehole survey referred to at 3.4 (1) determines that the collapse site is not sufficiently stable to make a repair feasible there are a number of possible options: -

a)
close the path either side of the collapse – whilst this may appear to be the simplest solution it is likely that some users may still try to find their way around the closure and across the unsafe section.  Some stabilisation work will still have to be done and trees removed otherwise more of the land will collapse into the river creating an even greater problem in time.

b)
close the path further back at each end – whilst this may appear to be the cheapest solution it would be easy for users to find a way down onto the collapsed section.  Without any attention the collapse is likely to continue and spread taking even more of the path and the park into the river.

c) close the path at each end, remove the path and stabilise the adjoining banking – a variation on both of the above.

3.8
In the event it is decided that no action is to be taken to repair the collapsed section of footpath some work will nevertheless have to be done to safely and securely block off public access along the affected length of footpath and to fix appropriate signs indicating the closure.  Any fences and signs put in place will have to be maintained indefinitely.  There will be a cost associated with this for which there is at present no budget.

3.9
The collapsed section if not stabilised, is likely to extend over time with the potential for greater erosion and loss of land in the future.  The cost of repairs at a later date is only likely to increase.

3.10
As there is no allocation in any capital or revenue budgets for any of the work set out in this report a request for additional funds would have to be presented to Policy & Finance Committee for consideration if it was decided that action should be taken.

4.
RISK ASSESSMENT



Resources

· There are at present no financial resources in the revenue or capital budgets for any of the work referred to in this report.  Depending on the course of action chosen then there could be significant staff resources needed to see any project through to completion.  Existing resources are already stretched with a number of approved projects already slipping behind.


Technical, Environmental and Legal

· Any work related to this matter will inevitably be technically complex and may require the appointment of consultants and specialist contractors.  Working in such close proximity to the River Ribble will require the consent of the Environment Agency and no doubt special protection of the river during any investigation or construction works.  A formal closure of the footpath may be required if it is not to be reinstated.


Political

· There are no known political issues associated with this report.

Reputation

· Following the collapse of the footpath and its consequential closure a number of enquiries have been received by both members and officers about whether or not it will be repaired and re-opened.  As the decision taken by the Budget Working Group was not to put anything in the 5 year capital programme to repair the path then to date the answer given to any enquiries has been that the footpath is to remain closed for the foreseeable future.  Clearly to some this approach has not been acceptable.  However this matter is taken forward is likely to affect the reputation of the Council.  There is considerable risk attached to not doing anything in this case

5.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Consider options set out in this report and

5.2
Decide what action to take as to the future of this particular section for the footpath throughout Brungerley Park.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

Background Papers - None 

For further information please contact Graham Jagger on 01200 414523.
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